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Coeur d'Alene Police Department
We serve with pride, dedication, and excellence

Update to three robberies:

Coeur d’Alene Police officers detained two males suspected in the robberies that occurred 
overnight at Piggy’s Deli at 8:00 pm, the Taj convenience store at 12:00am, and Walgreens at 
4:35am. Patrol officers located a vehicle matching the description of the vehicle used in the 
robberies (a red or maroon Nissan sedan with Idaho plates starting with 4C) in the area of the 
LaQuinta Inn shortly after the third robbery at Walgreens. The two suspects were in the 
vehicle when officers approached it. 

Detectives interviewed the suspects and have determined they were involved in the robberies. 
Arrested and charged with three counts of robbery is Stephen J. Beck, 23 years of age, and a 
transient, and Michael D. Frank, 20 years of age from Coeur d’Alene.
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